FLEGGBURGH PARISH COUNCIL

Serving Fleggburgh, Billockby & Clippesby

MINUTES of the Annual Parish Council Meeting held in the Village Hall on 

Thursday, 25th May 2017 at 7.30pm

Present:
  Frank Brown - Chairman      Jennifer Colman – Parish Clerk

Councillors: Jonathan Roper, June Pratt, Richard Sewell, Rachael Tait, and Andrew Peake

County Councillor / Borough Councillor Haydn Thirtle 

PC Gary May   

Members of Public, 
 Eight members of public

Apologies: 

Jean Lindsay.   Barry Hall said he would be late and arrived at 7.40 pm

The Chairman opened the meeting at 7.30pm and welcomed the members of public and Gary May our local PC for attending and congratulated Haydn Thirtle on becoming our County Councillor as well as the Borough Councillor.  

Public Discussion:


a) The Clerk had received an email on 24th May from Liz Durrant, secretary to the Village Hall Committee:  " The Committee have been approached to ascertain if a bench of remembrance can be site within the children's play area next to the Village Hall." (sic) and asking for it to be added to the Agenda.  Mr Jordan attended the meeting and stated that as there is no room at the front of the Hall the bench would have to be sited within the childrens’ play area.  The Chairman said that Donny Dyble and his wife Margaret had done a lot for the village, and thought a bench for Donny a good idea, but that it would have be itemised on the Agenda for discussion at the next Meeting in July.

b) A member of public advised that Mr Robertson had died and the Chairman said he knew and had been sorry when he heard about it. At this point Mr Peake started speaking about a Parishioner who had contacted him about the Accounts not being on the website. The Chairman advised him that this item was on the Agenda for discussion later and should not be dealt with during Public Discussion. When the Chairman tried to say that the Clerk had said the accounts “will be” and not “are” on the website Mr Peake carried on speaking heatedly over the Chairman. When asked to stop and discuss the matter as an Agenda item Mr Peake ignored the Chairman, again and started to point and shout aggressively at the Clerk saying 3 times “you are a liar” and challenged the Chairman’s above comments saying that he was also lying and should leave the meeting. Mr Peake then said he had recorded the Annual Parish Meeting and was also recording this meeting.  Jonathan Roper stood up and said Andrew you are a Parish Councillor the same as the rest of us and could have shown the accounts by printing or emailing a copy to the Parishioner, you are just nit picking. You passed copy of the accounts to Mrs Easen at the Annual Parish Meeting, which she had looked at and handed back.  Jonathan Roper then sat down.   Mr Peake continued in the same aggressive, unruly manner at which point Jonathan Roper said he had had enough and left the meeting saying he would resign. The Chairman tried again to call order and was again ignored by Mr Peake who continued to shout, “The Parish Clerk is a liar”. The Chairman lost his temper with Mr Peake and banged on the table and said that is enough, this has got to xxxxxxx stop, but he immediately apologised to Mr Peake and the members of public and the Council for swearing and then said he was leaving the meeting. PC Gary May addressed Mr Peake and the Chairman to try and calm down the situation, but the Chairman left. The Clerk also left and was followed by Councillors Richard Sewell and June Pratt.  The Chairman went back into the meeting and said that as there were 3 Councillors remaining, which constituted a quorum, they should elect a Chairman and someone should take the Minutes.  He then left the room.

I have no further knowledge of the meeting or when it closed.

